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                          VETO MESSAGE - No. 58 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 3657-A, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to  amend the education law, in relation to permitting 
the 
      Oneida-Herkimer-Madison board of cooperative educational  
services 
      and  the  Madison-Oneida board of cooperative educational 
services 
      to enter into contracts to  provide  mental  health  services  
for 
      eligible students; and providing for the repeal of such 
provisions 
      upon expiration thereof" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This  bill authorizes the Oneida-Herkimer-Madison Board of 
Cooperative 
Educational Services ("BOCES") and the  Madison-Oneida  BOCES  to  
enter 
into  contracts  to provide mental health services to eligible 
students. 
In addition, the bill provides  that  approved  mental  health  
services 
would  be  eligible  for  state aid pursuant to the funding formula 
that 
applies to other types of BOCES services ("BOCES Aid"). 
  
  While I fully support and encourage  this  kind  of  collaboration  
in 
serving  our  State's  children, the financing mechanism in this bill 
is 
problematic. 
  
  First, mental health services are not  currently  eligible  for  
BOCES 
Aid.  Therefore, this bill makes a new category of expenses eligible 
for 
specific  state  aid,  and  thus  has fiscal implications for the 
State. 
Currently, school districts can choose to provide mental health 
services 
- or to contract with a BOCES to provide such services - using local 
and 
state funds generated under  established  funding  formulas.  This  
bill 



separates  mental  health  services,  making  them directly eligible 
for 
BOCES Aid, separate and apart  from  the  other  funding  formulas.  
The 
proponents of the bill have not adequately explained why it is 
necessary 
or  appropriate  to  create this new category of aid at an added cost 
to 
the State. 
  
  Second, the bill requires state funding for services  that  the  
State 
may  be paying for through another mechanism. In particular, some of 
the 
students who would be eligible for mental health services  are  
students 
with  disabilities.  These  students receive services - including 
mental 
health services  -  pursuant  to  an  Individualized  Education  
Program 
("IEP")  as required by the Individuals with Disabilities Education 
Act. 
If mental health services are part of an IEP, school  districts  
receive 
state  funding  for  those  services  through  school  aid formulas 
that 
provide for special education. As a result, mental health  services  
for 
these students are already eligible for state funding. Because this 
bill 
makes mental health services eligible for BOCES Aid and does not 
include 
any  provision  for changing the aid calculations when the same 
services 
are funded under the school aid formula, the State would pay  twice  
for 
these services. 
  
  While I cannot approve this bill, I fully support the efforts of 
BOCES 
and  other  local  government  entities  to  find  new ways to share 
and 
provide services. I encourage these two BOCES to work  with  the  
bill's 
  
sponsors,  the Division of the Budget and the State Education 
Department 
to develop an appropriate funding mechanism that addresses the  
concerns 
noted above. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


